

<b>BORNISH COMMUNITY COUNCIL</b> <b>Comhairle Coimhearsnachd Bhornais</b> <b>Minute/ Note of Meeting</b>	<b>TITLE</b>	<b>BCC</b>		
	<b>DATE</b>	<b>30/6/2021</b>	<b>TIME</b>	<b>6pm</b>
	<b>VENUE</b>	<b>MICROSOFT TEAMS</b>		
	<b>DISTRIBUTION</b>	<b>Committee + Councillors + CnES</b>		

<b>Present:</b>	Donald John Macdonald (DJMacD), Iseabail Macdonald (IMacD), Seonag MacInnes (S MacI), Ronnie MacKenzie (R MacK) and Marie Campbell (MC); Cllr Calum MacMillan (CMacM), Cllr Iain MacNeil (IMacN) Cllr Paul Steele (PS)
<b>Apologies:</b>	Mary Anne MacIntyre (see below)
<b>Absent:</b>	

Agenda Item	Summary	Action	Who?	When?
<b>1 Welcome</b>	DJ MacD thanked everyone for attending. Mary Anne MacIntyre has tendered her resignation from BCC but has agreed to continue to occasionally help if required	Update CnES	MC	
<b>2 Minutes</b>	Previous minutes 26 <sup>th</sup> May 2021 agreed by those who attended the meeting	Send current and previous minutes to Belle Anne Scott CnES	MC	
<b>Bornish Community Council constitution</b>	Constitution agreed	Signatures	DMacD and MC	asap
<b>4 Financial Update</b>	No income and expenditure change DJMacD advised no update from RBS re new signatories and cheque book	Contact RBS for update	DJMacD	
<b>5 Matters arising correspondence, email, community members</b>	<b>Deer:</b> Extensive discussion on current issues, meeting with Storas representatives (full previous notes circulated) - and future action. Further anecdotal evidence of damage and high incidence of ticks No progress on Deer Management Group Our lack of understanding of decision making at strategic level at Storas	Write to SnBM Directors outlining our many serious concerns re strategic and operational issues regarding deer in Middle District Urge them to address these matters in short, medium and long term, including meaningful consultation and engagement with local people	DMacD/MC	

		<p>Dissatisfaction and frustration with position of Storas outlined at the meeting – in particular their view of the current balance of crofting and sporting estate interests and the (economic) value of the sporting estate</p> <p>Which other agencies can influence deer decisions eg Nature Scot SGRIP?</p> <p><b>Scottish Water Treatment works:</b> no update</p> <p><b>Drimsdale Bus Shelter</b> - Cllr MacNeil updated that progress being made on purchase, insurance and installation of Drimsdale bus shelter</p> <p>Still some concerns taking on long term responsibilities of taking it on.,</p>	<p>Check on any developments</p> <p>Confirmation to CnES that BCC agrees to terms and conditions</p>	<p>MC</p> <p>MC</p>	
6	<b>Uist Association of Community Councils Uist Association (UACC)</b>	<b>No recent meeting</b>	Ensure discussion takes place at next UACC meeting		
7	<b>Proposed South Uist and Eriskay Forum Working Group</b>	Forum questionnaire is in circulation and results should be available by end August. Effort to reach as many people as possible through variety of methods including online, phone, paper surveys distributed by Forum members	Encourage everyone to fill survey in	All	
8	<b>Roads</b>	Howbeg potholes now better filled in		MC	
9	<b>Councillor update</b>	<p><b>Housing Forum</b> – IMacN advised Housing Officer interviews should take place soon. Discussion on (innovative) solutions to housing issues locally and link up with other initiatives eg TIG survey</p> <p><b>Ferry Forum</b> – IMacN indicated that Locboisdale Ferry action Group still continuing to meet – query re its constitutional status</p>			

		<b>Uist Economic Forum</b> met recently with ferries the main agenda item. Meeting with A Allan MSP re HIAL			
11	<b>BCC Facebook Page</b>	No progress. Some discussion on content – agreed for now not to be an open discussion forum	Create page Populate it	tbc	
12	<b>Any Other Business</b>				
13	<b>Date of next meeting</b>	25 <sup>th</sup> August 2021 6pm Teams/possibly face to face? TBC			